Debra ThomPson

From: mare martinsen <marceore@live.com>
Sent: Friday, July 24, 2020 1:25 PM
To: Assembly

when the march 16th emergency ordinance expired the end of April the assembly as of May 1st was under the
rules of the permanent law that an assembly member may not be counted as part of a quorum if that member
was participating telephonically. Since then all meetings have not had 4 members physically together for a
meeting. So even though Borough staff thought it was ok because there were no objections. In my opinion
every meeting since May 1st to this meeting today, July 24th has been invalid. | asked Borough staff for our
Lawyers written opinion on this subject and was told there was not one. The meeting where supposedly the
assembly corrected this, that meeting too did not the borough's definition of a legal quorum so that too was
not valid. | would like the borough to get our lawyers opinion and have her written opinion publicly

available on this quorum question

Thanks Marc Martinsen



